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No.188 September 2016 
 
RENEWABLE ENERGY AT SPARSHOLT COLLEGE  
It is understood that Winchester City Council’s Planning Committee will be considering 
Ecotricity’s resubmission of its planning application for an Anaerobic Digester and Education 
Building at Sparsholt College on the morning of 13th October. The agenda and reports for this 
meeting will normally be available for viewing on the planning committee pages of WCC’s 
website by 5pm on 5th October. Members of the public are welcome to attend this meeting. 
 
TREES AND HEDGES – A REMINDER  
Trees close to roads need to be managed to make sure that they do not cause danger to 
people, vehicles, and neighbouring properties. Hampshire County Council manages trees 
growing on highway land. That means trees on public roads and pathways and generally (but 
not always) the verges beside them. 
 
Hampshire County Council does not manage trees on private property and roads – the land 
owner or occupier is responsible for these trees. If trees are not the responsibility of 
Hampshire Highways, it may be able to give notice to the owner or occupier of the land to take 
the necessary action.  
 
Further information is available on http://www3.hants.gov.uk/roads/roadproblems/report-
trees.htm. 
 
FLY TIPPING  
Unfortunately, there have been recent incidents of fly tipping (the illegal dumping of waste) in 
the village. Please do report such incidents to the Environment Team on 0300 300 0013 or 
complete the on line form by following the links provided 
http://www.winchester.gov.uk/waste-and-recycling/flytipping/ 
 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES 
Hampshire's Household Waste Recycling Centres (HWRCs) will be introducing a charge for 
soil and rubble, plasterboard and asbestos from 1st October 2016. Soil and rubble, which is 
usually created from construction, alteration or repair of homes and gardens, will be charged 
at £2.50 per part or whole 30 litre bag, or per item.  
 
From 1st January 2017 all HWRCs will open at 11am and will be closed on Thursdays.  
 
For further details http://www3.hants.gov.uk/changes-waste-recycling-service 
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CHURCHYARD TIDY UP 
 

St. Stephen’s Sparsholt  
 Churchyard Tidy Up 

 
Saturday 15th October at 10.00 a.m. until 12.00 a.m. 

 
Volunteers needed for the Autumn tidy up in the churchyard 

 Please remember to bring garden tools and gloves 

We will be serving coffee and refreshments mid-morning and lunch after the tidy up 

You are guaranteed to be in good company and receive a very warm welcome 

So do please come and join in. 

 
 
Please be Alert 
The website www.police.uk gives details of crimes reported nationwide. By entering post code 
or place name in the “find your neighbourhood” search box it is possible to find statistics for 
Winchester Rural West which encompasses Sparsholt.   
It is important to report crimes and concerns to the police using the 101 number for non-
emergencies. 
In addition, there are three type of crime that can be reported on line: criminal damage, theft, 
theft from a vehicle  www.hampshire.police.uk/internet/contact-us/report-a-crime. 
 
Contact Details and Other Information 
City Councillors 
Caroline Horrill: email CHorrill@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 01962 776844. 
James Byrnes: email jbyrnes@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 07402 114474. 
Stephen Godfrey: email sgodfrey@winchester.gov.uk or telephone 01962 884477. 
County Councillor 
Phil Bailey: email philbailey@hants.gov.uk or telephone 01962 775275.  
Police Liaison  
PCSO 13466 Croutear: email kerry.croutear@hampshire.pnn.police.uk or telephone 
07901102445 
Neighbourhood Watch 
Coordinator of the local NHW is Jan Anderson whose telephone number is 01962 776784. 
Blocked gullies 
Report these to Hampshire County Council on 0845 603 5633. 
Report a pothole 
Form at http://roadenquiries.hants.gov.uk/roadproblems/highwaydefect/pothole.aspx 
Projector 
If you wish to use the Sparsholt Parish Council projector for a council or community 
presentation, please contact the clerk. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is a planning only meeting to be held on 20th October at 
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall.   
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